[image: image1.png]‘THE TOWN OF

MECORDSVILLE




Town Council Staff Report






       October 10, 2017
Department of Planning and Building

Town of McCordsville


Project:

PC-17-011, Geist Woods Estates PUD Amendment 

Petitioner: 

Silverthorne Homes

Request:
The petitioner is seeking approval of an amendment to the Geist Woods Estates PUD to allow a single builder to build on more than 50% of the lots.  

Staff Review:
Geist Woods Estates is a custom/semi-custom single-family home community of 82 lots.  The original PUD included a number of specific zoning requirements, and several of those requirements were intended to help ensure diversity and anti-monotony of the housing stock.  Those standards are highlighted later in this report.  Silverthorne Homes has already built upon 50% of the lots and is seeking approval to exceed that PUD limitation.      


General Size & Location


Geist Woods Estates is 82 lots on approximately 50 acres.  The subject site is located along the eastside of CR 700W (Carroll Road), approximately 1/3 of a mile south of 96th Street/Fall Creek.   


Existing Land Use & Zoning


Adjacent properties are zoned as follows:

· North: R-1

· East: R-1

· South: R-1  

· West: Indy DP

Staff Comments:
The PUD restrictions intended to help ensure diversity and anti-monotony of the housing stock are denoted below:

1. A minimum of 7 custom home builders shall be in Geist Woods Estates.

2. No single builder will be able to build on more than 50% of the lots in each section.

3. No exterior home elevation shall be repeated in the subdivision.

4. Silverthorne Homes will not build on the following lots: 4-5, 12-17, 30-37 & 41-43.

Silverthorne Homes is only requesting to amend No. 2 above.  They have committed to staff that they can meet the other related requirements.  It should be noted that Geist Woods Estates has featured at least 7 different builders, which in light of this request becomes more significant.  Since the PUD is very close to build-out and many of the homes have been occupied for years staff would like hear from the residents who have called this neighborhood home.  We have spoken with a few residents and have urged them to attend the meeting and provide public comment.  We understand that when this development was originally proposed in the mid-2000s it received much public discussion.  The PUD that was ultimately crafted and approved was a result of those public discussions, and therefore staff would like to gather more input from the public before providing a recommendation. 

This proposal received a no recommendation from the Plan Commission and some public comments were shared during the hearing.  The public comments were focused on a few items, including but not limited to the price point Silverthorne would like to market their homes at, the completion of the neighborhood, and diversity of the housing stock.
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